Newsline Report for the NFB Ohio September 17, 2011 Board Meeting
During the last three months, Newsline referrals have been coming in mainly from blindness agency social workers, the Library for the Blind, and this month, from schools. We have been adding 10 to 15 new Newsline subscribers to our rolls each month. In September, a handful of students from the School for the Blind have registered.  Also two Amish students from Berlin, Ohio. One is in the fourth grade and the other in the eighth. Their parents don’t mind if they use technology at school, but not at home.   

In addition to new subscribers, three to five people a month call to say that they registered for Newsline a long time ago, have forgotten their codes, and want to use Newsline again because they keep hearing people talking about how great it is. 

When speaking with each new subscriber, I listen to how they are coping with what is usually recent vision loss, and then I try to provide encouragement and make sure they understand what other blindness services are available to them.  I want to thank those of our members who I’ve called upon to follow up with someone who needed additional contact and support. 

As always, if anyone needs Newsline materials to use at senior fairs or other community events, just give me a call at 1-866-391-0841. 

Cheryl Fischer  
